- BYRON CENTER

PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Helping Students Build Success Stories

Aiiendgnge Line: Sept. 23rd - 27th - Homecoming Spirit

Week
Please call the attendance line at 616-878-6400 or email Sept. 23rd - Forte 3:00 pm - 4:00 pm
nickelsattendance@bcpskl2.net, if your student will be absent, running late,
or needs to be picked up for an appointment during the school day. If we are
unable to answer, please leave us a detailed message with your name, the name
of your student, the reason for the absence, or the time your student will be

arriving or need to be picked up for an appointment. Thank you for your help Sept. 26th - Homecoming Color Run 5:00
in this pm for those students whe are registered

Sept. 25th - Sports Boosters Fundraiser at
Jets

Sept. 26th - NO Forte

Sept. 26th - Nickels FIT - Volleyball

Nickels website Might- Starting at 4:00 pm
Septr. 27th - Homecoming Parade 5:00 pm
hool Hours:
School Hours Septr. 27th - Homecoming Game 7:00 pm

Full Day: 7:55 am - 2:50 pm Sept. 30th - Forte 3:00 pm - 4:00 pm

Half Day: 7:55 am -11:10 am

Oct. 2nd - Count Day

Office hours:
Oct. 3rd - Forte 3:00 pm - 4:00 pm

Monday - Friday: 7:30 am - 3:30 pm Oct. 7Tth - Forte 3:00 pm - 4:00 pm

Phone number: 616-878-6400 Oct. 8th - Parent Teacher conferences
4:00 pm - 7:00 pm

Oct. 9th - Art Club 2:50 pm - 3:45 pm
Oct. 10th - NO Forte

Oct. 10th - Parent Teacher conferences
4:00 pm - 7:00 pm



mailto:nickelsattendance@bcpsk12.net
https://www.bcpsk12.net/nickels/

Homecoming Spirit Week 9/23 - 9/27:

o9, SPIRIT DAYS, o
‘o Qe

September 23-27

Surf's Up Monday
Tropical Out! 9/23

Snoozeday Tuesday
Come Comfy or wear Pls!

9/24 211

Superfan Wednesday l
Rep Your Favorite Team!
9/25

5
Glow Day Thursday

Neon Out! 9/26 J .
®

BC PRIDE
‘Wear Your Orange And Black

S

Byron Center Homecoming Parade:

Parade starts at 5:30pm on Friday, Sept. 27
Below is a map of the parade route.

*Stay out of the road during the parade! Some parade floats pass out candy to students but PLEASE keep kids
on sidewalks and out of the road.
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FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 27
HOMECOMING
PARADE!

MEET @ 5:00 PM IN THE BACK
PARKING LOT OF FIRST
CHRISTIAN REFORMED CHURCH
(8541 BYRON CENTER), ACROSS
FROM
BCPS DISTRICT SERVICES.
THE PARADE WILL START @ 5:30,
HEADING EAST ON PRESCOTT TO
BYRON CENTER AVENUE, THEN
WRAP AROUND THE BLOCK.
WE WILL BEGIN AND END IN THE
PARKING LOT OF THE CHURCH.
CANDY DONATIONS
APPRECIATED!

Title 1 Informational Meeting:

The annual Title 1 meeting will take place on September 23, 2024 at 6:00pm. This meeting will go over the purpose of Title 1
programming and explain what this programming looks like at Nickels. Zoom Link

NICKELS VOLLEYBALL NIGHT- THURSDAY SEPTEMBER 26th:

Join us for Nickels Volleyball Night, our Fall Family Tailgate, and cheer on the girls’ volleyball team as they take on
Muskegon! Freshman game starts at 4:00 pm, JV at 5:00 pm, and Varsity at 6:00 pm. Whether you come for one
game or stay for all three, it’s sure to be a night of fun. Let's pack the stands with tons of Byron Center school
spirit!

All Nickels families get in FREE, and students will receive a special tailgate pack with a drink, snack, and exclusive
Nickels Night spirit item. Don’t miss out—register your family for tickets here:
https://givebutter.com/NickelsVolleyballNight

We're also looking for volunteers to help with admission and snack packs! Sign up here:

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094DA5A82AA5FBC61-51181393-volunteer

Any questions, please contact kristi@nickelsfit.org.


https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84810397808
https://givebutter.com/NickelsVolleyballNight
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094DA5A82AA5FBC61-51181393-volunteer

Dear Nickels Families,

We hope you're enjoying this beautiful fall weather! Here are a couple of important reminders as we head into
the fall season:

1. Nickels Volleyball Night - Thursday, Sept. 26th
Our Nickels Volleyball Night is quickly approaching! Don’t forget to register for tickets by Monday, Sept.
23rd. We are still looking for a few more volunteers and donations, specifically some cases of small
Gatorades. If you can help, please sign up here: Volunteer Signup
Donations can be dropped off to the office by Monday, Sept. 23rd.

2. FIT Fundraiser
This is FIT’s one and only fundraiser for the year. Our team is dedicated to enhancing the educational
experience for students and staff by organizing school programs, exciting events, and heartfelt teacher
appreciation activities throughout the year. We’ve currently raised $6,625 of our $20,000 goal. Every
classroom that raises $1,000 or more will earn a pizza party!
Donate here: Donate to FIT

3. Sign Up for Conference Meals- October 8" & 10
We need your help to provide delicious meals for our amazing staff during Conference Week! This is our
chance to spoil the staff and show our appreciation for all their hard work. If you're able to donate,
please sign up using the following link: Teacher Meal Donations Thank you for your support!

Thank you for all your support in making this school year a success!
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WE ORGANIZE A VARIETY OF EVENTS SUCH AS THE 5TH & 6TH GRADE HARVEST PARTIES, MONTHLY CLASSROOM
LEADERSHIP LUNCHES, FALL & WINTER FAMILY TAILGATES, READING MONTH CELEBRATIONS & S0 MUCH MORE!
UPCOMING EVENTS WILL BE ALMAYS BE LISTED ON OUR FACEBOOK PAGE AND IN THE MEEKLY OFFICE COMMUNICATION.

w TEACHER SUPPORT

MOST IMPORTANTLY, FIT ORGANIZES APPRECIATION EVENTS &
SURPRISES FOR THE INCREDIBLE STAFF AT NICKELS THROUGHOUT THE SCHOOL YEAR.
OUR STAFF IS THE BEST & WE LOVE TO LET THEM KNOW IT!

; |
Upcoming Events | How to Support
SEPTEMBER ' NICKELS FIT
26TH- NICKELS VOLLEYBALL NIGHT! Elpr2E DONATE DIRECTLY!

JOM U5 A5 WE CHEER ON OUR LADY BULLDDGS! l . * WE ACCEPT CASE, CHECK, O TOU CAN DONATE ORUNE! JUST WISIT OB

FREE ENTRY FOR NICKELS STUDENTS & FAMLIES, " FUNDRAISIG FAGE, SELECT YOUR CHLD'S CLASSROD, AND DONATE!

MO ALL HICKELS STUDENTS GET SOME SPECIAL BULLDOD SHAS: ' L b SHARE OUR PAGE WITH TOUR FAMLY & FRIENDS TO HELD US REACH OUR
. E GOAL! PLEASE VISIT WKM SNEBUTTER COM/FIT224 OR S8H THE G2 0D

OCTOBER

8TH & 10TH- PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES

REEP AN EYE 0N OUR COMHUNICATION YIA EMAIL OR OUR FACEBOOK PASE FOR HORE
INFORMATION, AND SIGN LS 10 DOMATE ITENS FOR STAFF MEALS!

b BECOME A SPONSOR!
D010 OWN A BUSINESS ANDLOVE 10 SURPORI STUDENTS  EACHERS?
. BLEASE CONSTER SPONSORNG NICKELS AT

£, E—-' SCANTHE QR CODE OR EMAR ADMIN&NICKELSFIT 06, 10 GET STARTED!

l I
NOVEMBER « VOLUNTEER WITH US!
157- 5TH GRADE HARVEST PARTY WE LOVE VOLURTEERS AND COULD ROT MAKE THESE EVENTS HAPPEN unmmé n;w
i 1.0i LETUs.
8TH- 6TH GRADE HARVEST PARTY | XA s O -
EM THES YEAR! STUDENTS RILL STAY AFTER SCHOOL FOR A FALL CELEBRATION! l WEVE GOT A 5POT FOR YOU!

LIKE US ON FA@EB@GK?B@NE@KELSFH’E‘



https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094DA5A82AA5FBC61-51181393-volunteer#/
https://givebutter.com/FIT2024
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094DA5A82AA5FBC61-51471371-fall

Returning Student Registration:
e Returning Students Registration letter: Please use the snap code on this letter to
complete your students registration by the first day of school. This letter replaces the
paper demographic form you may have completed in previous years. Please log in and
review the information and update emails, phone numbers or other information as
necessary. If you have multiple households, only one household is required to complete the

online information. Returning Students Reqistration Link

Parent Teacher Conferences 10/8 & 10/10 4:00 pm - 7:00 pm:

Parent-teacher conferences will be held on the 8th and 10th of Oct. Please look for further communication from
your students' homeroom teacher.

FPARTY

Union Pavilion- Railside Golf Club | November 9, 2024
The Byron Center Sports Boosters would like to invite you to our Reverse Raffle Party.
Doars will open at 600 and the raffle kicks off at 7:00. There will be appetizers, beer and
wine along with a cash bar. You can expect a fun time with friends as we celebrate our
community and the athletes we are there to support. All proceeds will go towards our
Byran Center Athletic Programs.

There will be 31 cash prize winners (see table below) and 100's of other prizes for other
draws. There will also be other ways to win, for example there will be chance ficket

drawings, side raffles, and other 50/50 raffle drawings that will happen throughout the
evening. Only 300 raffle tickets will be sold. Get your ticket for a chance to win..

» $15,000 &
Raffle Tickats 5150 each

s Purchase online @

www.Byroncentersportsbo
osters.org/spirit-store
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**Cash prizes subject fo 300 fickets being sold. If less than 300 fickefs are sold cash prizes and number
of draws will be adjusted. Must be 18 years or clder to enter raffle.
=xMust be 21 years or older to attend tailgate party License #R72249


http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/j8_3ZAcUqUALm1Lb_-OOlA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRojR8rP0Q9aHR0cHM6Ly9zZWN1cmUuaW5mb3NuYXAuY29tL2ZhbWlseS9tZXNzYWdlP2NvZGU9YWN0aW9ucHJpdmF0ZVcHc2Nob29sbUIKZqur66tmj8h1SVIQa2o3NjgwQHlhaG9vLmNvbVgEAAAAAQ~~

Photo Retakes 10/21/24:

Picture Retakes will be held during the school day on Oct. 21st. If you have any questions about your students'
picture order please contact Geskus photos at 616-453-4170, or if you would like to order online:

https://www.geskusphoto.com/fall-pictures

Online Code: 579CQCVRBIJZI

Ski and Snowboard Club:

A club for 5th through 12th grade students who enjoy hitting the slopes together. This pre-paid club transports students to
and from BCHS and Bittersweet Ski Resort six Tuesdays in January and February.

Sign up and Payment information will come late October. Space will be limited.

An option to meet at Bittersweet (no bus transportation) will be available this year for those who prefer to meet us there. See
the_information document for details.

Counselor's Corner:

Counselor Introduction:

It has been an exciting couple of weeks welcoming all the students back for another awesome school year! | wanted to take
this opportunity to introduce myself to our new families in the building. | am Shelley Pero, the School Counselor here at
Nickels! | will be visiting 5th grade classrooms in the coming weeks to introduce myself and explain the process of how they
can connect with me and what opportunities we have to offer. Student referrals come to me through teachers, parents, and
student self-referrals. If you have any questions about what | can do to support your student or if you would like for me to
schedule a check-in now or in the future, please feel free to reach out. | look forward to continuing to work with familiar faces

from last year as well as continuing to meet many more new ones! ”

Counseling Groups:

It is almost time to start counseling groups here at Nickels! Counseling groups (often called lunch or small groups) are offered
once a week during lunch and recess and meet for 8-10 sessions. If your student is interested in any of the topics offered
(see list and sign-up HERE), please be sure to fill out the digital form or contact the school for a hard copy. Topics will be
offered based on demand, and if the topic your student is interested in isn't offered in the fall, there is still a good chance it
will be offered later in the year! If you would like more information about any of these small groups or have any questions

please feel free to contact me at 878-6418 or spero@bcpsk12.net. 3
Thank You! Shelley Pero School Counselor

District School Calendar 24/25:

24/25 District Calendar


https://www.geskusphoto.com/fall-pictures
https://docs.google.com/document/d/12a_EycMAEyo8XiWNg8L5PbhqXZCK3ZobDazM5sRPki4/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfVsaCFeNQWSKQ_kCYXUl_neaDPCkIwyItA2advDPLGetOuFA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vDZPCFEk_6j4RVvwo-Vl2fAmHo18ttuu/view?usp=sharing

24/25 6th Grade Sports Information:
http://bcwestmsathletics.com/

24/25 Middle School Sports Informational Flyer

Please see the information for 5th/6th Grade Girls Basketball Rising Stars:

https://byroncenterathletics.com/Registrations

Nurses Corner:

Medication Consent Form 24/25

Medication Policy Reminders:
1. If your student needs to take medication while at school they MUST have a medication consent form completed.

Prescription meds require BOTH a parent/guardian AND a physician signature. Over the counter (OTC) meds require a
parent/guardian signature only. No student will be administered medication without the proper consent forms.

2. Please remember that students are NOT allowed to self carry ANY medications (prescription or OTC) per our district policy
UNLESS it's an emergency medication and we have the appropriate forms completed and signed.

3. All medications must be stored in the office and brought to school by a parent/guardian. They must be in the original
container with the appropriate label (and not expired). We will not accept any medications in baggies, envelopes, ect.

Amy Voiles RN-BSN Direct Phone: 616-878-6414 Fax Number: 616-345-1924

This month | would like to talk about ADHD. ADHD is something that is very near to my heart. As a mother of boys who have
it, | understand the weight that families can feel as they navigate it. Too often | hear that boys are just being boys and they
just are not organized. While there may be some truth to that, | believe that children and adults with ADHD, brains are wired
differently. They have a lot of impulses firing and it is hard for them to navigate those thoughts at times. When a person has
ADHD, they can often struggle with low self esteem. They feel that they are different then others and it can cause anxiety
when they impulsively act. Extending grace to our students is key. It can be helpful to have a student sit closer to you and
with less distractions. Learning can be harder, dyslexia is more common in a child with ADHD. Also, they may start a project
eagerly and then lose interest and become overwhelmed. | have attached two pictures about ADHD, they are very
informative and helpful to understand the different types of ADHD and explain ADHD in further detail.

| hope you all have a wonderful September and enjoy soaking up the beautiful weather. Until next month. Be well.

Explaining ADHD


http://bcwestmsathletics.com/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1q_sMPyuV3jYKaqHAMxPeZFRVbu86uCX5/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=108009034441798271094&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://byroncenterathletics.com/Registrations
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1E_ItyptFCAuzyBpMNqnAmQ4VDJJD0iQ5DdfF6Vr1gS8/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1OqlRnHyj-jF5olXhhC-IJL-9WF_sZq1T/view?usp=sharing

Byron Center Sports Passes Available For Purchase:

Passes will be available for purchase in the Athletic Office (8500 Burlingame Ave.) again this year. Normal office hours will be
from 8:00am - 2:00PM for purchase. (Lunch from 12:00-12:30). These passes can be used at all regular season MS and HS
home events.

Adults $50

Students $25.00

Family Max payment of $150.00

Cash or Checks payable to BCPS. If you have any additional questions please feel free to reach out at 616-878-6642.

Cell Phone Expectations and Conseguences:

Our policy states that all cell phones must be off and stored in a student's locker (or homeroom teacher’s classroom) from
7:30-2:50 each day. This policy is a three strike system. Please review the consequences below with your student to ensure
understanding of cell phone use at school.

Cell Phone Policy (Electronic Device Polic

1st Offense — Device is taken away for the remainder of the day.

2nd Offense — Device is taken away, parents are called, and parents must come pick up device from school.

3rd Offense — Parent is called and device is banned permanently from the school for the remainder of the year

Our goal with this policy is to help all students focus on learning throughout the school day. Thank you for partnering with us.

Breakfast and Lunch are FREE for K-12 BCPS students during the 2024-2025 school year!

Second meals and a la carte items are not included, and must be purchased separately.

Please fill out an application if you think you may qualify because it will benefit you and your school!
Free/reduced students receive reduced fees for sport fees, testing fees, and possible EBT cards. Applications
for the 2024-2025 are open online here.

Lunch Menu: Sept. Lunch Menu Oct. Lunch Menu

Fresh Baked Cookies will be available every Friday for purchase ~ If your student would like to purchase one they
are $1.00 each.

HOW TO CREATE A FAMILY PORTAL A NT HOW TO MAKE A DEPOSIT TO FAMILY PORTAL
ACCOUNT


https://byroncenter.familyportal.cloud/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1xFHbwX_NRORbD96CwfCEkzZWev7U_7Ls/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_yt_i8UJZEdOoozkgy-eHrGXtMRsuGDQ/view?usp=sharing
https://youtu.be/WvE3bDCw0s4
https://youtu.be/Si5-BXvftx0
https://youtu.be/Si5-BXvftx0

nt Pick nd Dr ff:
Dear Parents and Guests-

The following diagram shows the directional flow of how pickup, drop-off, and parking will occur before, during and
after school at the new Nickels Intermediate building. Please note that the pickup/drop-off lanes directly in front of
the building are one way and counter-clockwise. Students should exit to the sidewalk on the passenger side of
your vehicle. Please be sure to pull forward if space allows along the curb. Once your student is safely dropped
off, it is ok to pull out into the exit lanes.

Please also note that there are two exit lanes heading back out to the main drive where you will turn right to exit to

84th St. Please continue to use the designated drop off/pick up loop when dropping off or picking up your student
at school. Please do not use the bus loop (west of the school) or the parking lot to pick up or drop off your student.

To 84th St
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For the 2024-2025 school year, our bus transfer (bus rodeo) location is at Heritage Elementary. Students at
Nickels will get on a bus and ride over to the bus transfer, then get on their home bus before traveling home. In
the past, some parents came to the bus transfer area (bus rodeo) to pick up their kids. We are asking that you
avoid picking up your students from the bus transfer area. Our bus riders will load and unload buses on the far
west side of the building in a separate and protected lot designated for this purpose. When picking up your
student at the end of the school day please exit towards 84th street.






